
In his Meeting with the head of the National Masses Alliance, Sayyid Ammar Al
Hakim Highlights the Importance of Cooperation and Solidarity Among All

Citizens to Achieve Security Stability

 

 

The head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, praised the

collaboration shown by the citizens of Saladin province towards the Iraqi security forces

regarding the purification of the province from the criminal terrorists. His eminence

highlighted the importance of cooperation and solidarity among all citizens to achieve security

stability. This came when his eminence was receiving in his office in Baghdad on Thursday,

August 21, 2014, the head of the National Masses Alliance, Ahmad Abdullah Al-Jabouri and the

accompanying delegation.

Were also discussed during the meeting the general situation in the country, especially the

security developments in the province of Saladin and the outcomes achieved by military forces

on the ground, as well as the formation of the coming government. The two sides stressed in

this regard the need for the blocs to present honest and competent candidates to be included in

the future cabinet.


